
Unofficial Minutes 4-H Home Ec/BBQ/Foodstand Committee 

January 25, 2018, 6:30 p.m. 
 

The January 25th, 2018 meeting was called to order by Kylie Dreiling and introductions 

were done just by stating their name and what club they were in. Julie Miller, fairboard 

representative, came to talk about if we are going to have a BBQ or have something else take 

its place or not having the BBQ at all. The group talked about a hotdog and hamburger feed and 

having it down where they are selling the animals and doing a free will donation and inviting 

the buyers to our Achievement Banquet instead of giving them tickets to the BBQ. After we got 

done talking about the fairboard’s input we tabled the situation and asked representatives to 

take the ideas back to club then compile the information with the other 4-H clubs for 4-H 

Council.  
 

 Next thing we talked about was food stand manager and to review the food stand 

manager position details. On the position description we adjusted the hours for fair week to 60 

to 80 hours from 40 to 50 hours, originally. We also talked about increasing the pay for the food 

manager.  They would get paid $1,500 plus 10% of the profits if we make more than $2,000 

profit. Then we talked about a group or a couple 4-H kids to go to NCK Tech to see if any of the 

culinary students might be interested in applying to be the manager.  Committee members will 

also sign up to go to area schools and visit with kitchen staff about this opportunity.  John 

Wasinger moved to approve the additions and changes on the manager position details and 

Lexi Oxenford second that motion. Motion carried.  Lexi also moved to take the salary increase 

to the next 4-H Council meeting and Marisa Wasinger second that motion. Motion carried.  We 

then talked about getting a new stove for the food stand because we have money left over 

from the renovation. Dylan Warner moved to table the stove bids until next meeting to contact 

the sellers to see if they have any used stoves that we can buy.  Motion carried.  The last thing 

on food stand that we talked about was how we are going to do scheduling this year. For this 

year 2018 food stand helpers we will be using signup.com to sign up yourself and our your 4-H 

club.  
 

 Then we talked about the exhibitor breakfast and decided when to have and what we 

are going to serve. Lexi Oxenford moved to serve breakfast burritos and to have the exhibitors 

breakfast that Tuesday and Dylan Warner second that motion. Motion carried.  After that was 

all done there was just one announcement about LifeSkills Judging March 4th, 2018 from 1:30 to 

3:30 at 4-H Day. Then we nominated Lexi Oxenford to go to 4-H Council to talk about all our 

changes and questions about the food stand. Dylan Warner moved to adjourn the meeting and 

John second that. Motion carried. A doodle pool will be sent out after the 4-H Council meeting 

to determine who will contact cooks at each school in the county. 
 

Meeting adjourned. 
 

 Appointed Recorder 

 Megan Howe 


